Planning Policy
Vale of White Horse District Council
135 Eastern Avenue
Milton park
Milton
Abingdon
OX14 4SB

21st November 2017

Dear Sir

Re: Vale Local Plan Part Two

We write to object to the Vale Local Plan Part Two.

In view of the significance of Dalton barracks as a substantial residential area with the physical capacity for several thousand houses, we would strongly advocate that any new park and ride facility should be located at the adjacent A34/ A415 junction. This will provide an obvious location to combine a park and ride and make the Dalton area far more sustainable.

The proposed Park and Ride at the Lodge Hill location is in the wrong location and will result in the unnecessary removal of valuable green belt land.

We support SPADE and Sunningwell Parish Council in their consultation process and their views.

Yours faithfully

-Edward M.B Olley and Alison M. Scott